Coleman School PTO Board Meeting

Monday, May 1, 2017
6:00-7:00 p.m. in the Library
(Next Meeting June 5, 2017)
MINUTES

PTO Officers/Managers in attendance were: Mike Taylor, Bridget Radachy, Lauren Ng, Jon Haveman, Jennifer Beales, Andy Lapitsky, Jim Stuart, Chandes McEowen

Guests: Jennifer Numainville, Michelene Moayedi, Kelli Kelly, MaryBeth Seedall, Tori Berghoff, Amie Steward Reed, Stacey Laumann
Lauren Ng called meeting to order at 6:08pm.
1. Approve minutes from Board meeting 4/3/17.
2. Principal’s Report  — Mike Taylor
· Gaga Ball Pit has been installed. Students/teachers are learning the rules. Each grade has their own times to play. If you can see your guardian, kids can play after school. No playing before school. 
· Big thank you to the team who decorated the office and staff room was over the weekend for Saff Appreciation Week. 

· Writer’s workshop lab scheduled for this week. This is a pilot program. Educator will train staff for full K-5 written language program. 

· Mr. Nettle “child whisperer” from Cooperative Adventures will be coming back to train kids and staff with challenges in classroom. This is a pilot program that will become a full program next year. He’s been to 6 classrooms. Benefits kids, but is also teacher coaching. Currently, site funds pay for pilot. Could replace KidPower next year and be PTA funded. 

· Draft Block Schedule for 2017/18 is under construction. Timing is arranged so the focus is on academics. Still out getting feedback. Looking at K full-day schedule which will impact this block schedule. Moving to A/B schedule for library and technology for more flexibility. Art will be most impacted. 

· Congratualtions to Sara Sonnet and Chandes McEowen who were recognized by the School District with the Golden Bell award for excellence. 
· Next Thurs is Open House. No food trucks or spaghetti feed this year.

· District will hold a “Consistent Achiever” lunch. Two Coleman 5th graders have been selected. 
3. PTO Business — Bridget Radachy
· Grade Level Reps
i. May Teachers lunch — Kinder will pick date with Claudia/Mike Taylor. 
ii. CCIF Auction items — Michelene has 8 classes that have projects but have not heard from remaining classes. MaryBeth is working on parties. Several teachers have come through with auction items. Volunteer recruitment to happen at Open House. 
· 2017/18 proposed Board will be presented and voted on at June 5 meeting. No major roles open.
· Change PTO Meetings to second Monday for 2017/18.
· PTO Calendar — Staff is evaluating and providing feedback for 2017/18. If you head up an event, let Lauren know if you have a strong feeling of when your event should occur. 
4. Treasurer’s Report – Jon Haveman
· Running a little in the red, but will change after IF.

· Relative to last year we are running well.

· Game Night didn’t make as much as last year, but it is more about community.

· Scrip is down, re-emphasize next year. We need a new volunteer coordinator for Scrip. 
· Motion to ratify checks, seconded. Approved.
· Reviewed the proposed 2017/18 Budget. DRAFT will be reviewed on June 5. 
· Goal for CCIF to cover budget is $37,750.
· Taylor is requesting more time for coming up with budget for staff discretionary funds. Staff is looking at different ways to fund classroom needs: Site funds vs. PTO funds.
5. PTO Fundraising
· Annual Pledge Drive – Mary Beth Seedall. Numbers are looking good. Starting to look at marketing for next year. 
· CCIF — Stacey Laumann and Jennifer Numainville. Had a good, but slim, past meeting. Will connect with Dad’s Group. Car show is happening. Volunteer came forward for Food Chair. Need a Communications Volunteer for a marketing plan. Free bounce coupons to all Kindergarteners.  
6. Dads Group — Andy Lapitsky
· Pancake Breakfast at Run for the Gold was a success. Took notes this year for improvement for next year. I-Hop gave 10 gallons of pancake batter. TJs and United also donated food. Thank these donors when frequenting their business. Need to create a handwritten notecard for ways to thank these businesses that donate throughout the year. 
· Needing 50 more orange shirts for Dad’s group at IF. Taylor will follow up with link. 
· Adult Only Dodgeball event 2-4 on Sunday at Coleman. Auction item. Award for the ‘bessed dressed’. See the movie “Dodgeball”.
7. Angel Network — Jen Fernandez
· Brownies have raised enough money for graduation clothing. Marta will take kids shopping.
8. Green Team – Lauren Ng
· Wednesday, May 10 is National Bike to School day
· Need new lead for Green Team next year

· Farmer’s Market – fewer donations, lots of work. Maybe only 1 time/year instead of twice as it is now. 

· Have students who might want a leadership role, get involved.
9. HeadsUp — Michelene Moayedi
· Oct 7 is Summerfest.

· Consitent Acheivers Luncheon is a HeadsUp funded event. 

· Colorstride run is benefiting HeadsUp. 5K, on July 4. 
· Schools Rule Gala, June 28.

10. SSC — Mike Taylor
· Waiting on district for survey

11. Staff Appreciation Week 

· Is in full swing. Monday = flowers, Tues = SELAC lunch, Weds = coffees/drinks, Thurs = spa lunch, Friday = snack station and thank you notes from kids. 
12. PTO and School Upcoming Events 

· Staff Appreciation Week - May 1

· National Bike to School Day - May 10

· Open House - May 11, 6pm (minimum day, 12:30pm dismissal) Pack a lunch!
· Kinder Orientation - May 17, 2p

· Cake Decorating Contest - May 19, more info coming soon
· CCIF - May 20

· Field Day (2-5), May 26

· Specialists Last Day, May 26

· Memorial Day, Monday, May 29- No School

· SSC/SELAC/PTO Joint meeting - June 5, 6pm

· Kinder Promotion - June 6, 9am

· Chipotle Dine & Donate, June 6

· Kick Ball Game - June 7

· 5th Grade Graduation - June 8, 9am

· Field Day (K-2) - June 8, 10am
· LAST DAY OF SCHOOL – June 8 (minimum day 12:30pm dismissal)
13. Idea List 2017/2018
· Kindergarten Yard Reconfigure
· Water bottle filling stations
· Sign out front is warped- letters fall out
· New directional signage
· Turf the field

Meeting adjourned at 7:37.
Jennifer Beales

Recording Secretary

